DRAFT

Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes 

September 17, 2015, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.

ASSEMBLY

MEMBERS: Tom Marshall, Al Krygeris, Bob Williams

1.2 Visitors: Nan Schwartz, Bob Hofstetter, Ken Eastman, Gayle Terani, Steve Terani, Linda Marshall, Lolly Gilbert, Jed Schwartz, Shawn Atkins, David DeFosse, Herb Killiam, Bob Wright, Brian Moser. 

2.0 Minutes: Krygeris motioned to approve the minutes of September 10, 2015; Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

IMPORTANT DATES:

September 24, 2015, ~ Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7 PM at the Town Hall.

October 2, 2015, ~ The Annual Flu Clinic at 5:30 at the Town Hall.

October 6, 2015, Planning Board Meeting at 6:30 at the Town Hall

DID YOU KNOW?

The Selectmen's office will be closed on September 29th, 2015 due to employee training.

Millen Lake will draw down 5 feet to facilitate dam fascia repairs beginning on September 28th, 2015, this will allow us to commence those repairs just before and over the Columbus Day weekend.   

The Police Department in cooperation with the US DEA will be holding a drug & medication take back day on September 26 at the police station. Contact Chief Marshall with any questions.

October 3, 2015 9am- 3pm

The Annual Fall Holiday Festival will be at Purling Beck Hall. There will be a bake sale, crafts, quilts, pillowcases, accessories, decorations, etc.  The soup café, a variety of homemade soups will be available from 11 am – 3 pm. Sale to benefit Purling Beck Hall.

Conservation Commission has the new trail map, may purchase at the Town Hall, for three dollars each. 

Wendy Eaton, to give you some background, I am walking the Jimmy Fund Marathon Walk on September 27, 2015. I was an intern at Dana-Farber last summer, and I met so many incredible and inspiring people that I wanted to give back by doing the Jimmy Fund Marathon Walk. Part of my commitment to the walk is to raise $300. If the citizens of Washington, NH would like to help me reach my goal I would be so thankful and beyond thrilled. Every penny goes to helping patients at the Jimmy Fund, and to patients at all Dana-Farber Cancer Centers. Any donation would be great! Below is a link to my donation page.

http://www.kintera.org/faf/donorReg/donorPledge.asp?ievent=1119001&supId=425512931&msource=CHIODOFB&fb_ref=Default

The Washington Highway Department will be sand sealing Washington Drive, the week of September 21st, 2015. 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS:

3.1 Ed Thayer TM# 9-61 is requesting a building permit to construct a 10'X12' shed. Williams motioned to deny building permit; Marshall seconded all in favor, forward to the Zoning Board for approval. 

3.2 Bruce Carpenter, TM# 25-63 requested a building permit to construct a 12'X12' deck on the side of the house. Board of Adjustments would approve the variance pending Department Environmental Services approval. Bruce received approval from DES, approval number 2015- 02364. Bissonette signed approval for a variance; Williams motioned to approve, Krygeris seconded the motion all voted in favor. 

3.3 Alan Ross TM# 17-41 requesting a building permit to construct a 24' X 26' two car garage. Williams and Marshall inspected finding all setbacks are in compliance. Williams motioned to approve Krygeris seconded; all voted in favor. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY:

4.1 Jim Devine TM # 24-106 asking to extend the removal of his shed from October 31 to December 31, 2015. DeFosse phoned Jim and explained the extension date, and he agreed it would be removed prior to the end of November 2015. Marshall motion to approve, Krygeris seconded, all voted in favor. 

4.2 New resident was looking for a building permit application along with information regarding the transfer station fees for debris removal. DeFosse provided permit and informed him of the transfer station fees. Selectmen discussed the requirements for the removal of the building in disrepair on the property.    

4.3 Jean Kluk reviewed the audit findings from Plodzik & Sanderson. 

4.4 Janice Philbrick updated the Selectmen with the Emergency Response Surveys along with an update on the safety issues in town. 

4.5 Jim Berry collected water samples from the Meeting House, Police Station and the Town Hall for testing.
4.6 Marshall spoke with NHMA regarding last weeks questions regarding possible conflict of interest for Williams. NHMA confirmed that it would be William's responsibility to recuse himself if appropriate.

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS:

5.1 Chief Marshall

5.1.1 Submitted a notice of intent to retire with an effective date April 1, 2016; the Selectmen regretfully accept his recognition. The Selectmen thank the Chief for his service and look forward to working with him on his transition plan. The Selectmen accept his resignation. 
5.2 Chief Moser

5.2.1 Reviewed with the Selectmen the Forestry Truck the Fire Department is looking to purchase through surplus.

5.2.2 Moser and Atkins spoke with the Selectmen regarding the Fire Department funds and the changes that are needed on how the funds are handled.  

5.3 Bob Wright

5.3.1 Spoke with the Selectmen regarding staffing for the Rescue Squad along with the procedures that would need to change with the rescue fund. 

6.0 PUBLIC: 

6.1 Marshall open the public session with a brief overview why all past and present committees were asked to attend tonight's meeting, (Safety Complex and Meeting House projects).  The Selectmen asked from attendees what one's feelings are at this time on what the Municipal Building Advisory Committee is proposing to bring forth to the Town meeting in March 2016.  Some people believing that more should be included in the first phase and concern that phasing will likely cost more. With much discussion, the overall senses were anything started is better than not moving forward at all. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED:

7.1 State of New Hampshire, Board of Tax and Land Appeal. Public Service Company of New Hampshire. Filed

7.2 Stepping Stone New Hampshire magazine. Filed

7.3 A letter from Harmon Law Offices regarding notice of mortgage foreclosure sale. Filed

7.4 A notice from James R. St. Jean Auctioneer, re: State of New Hampshire Surplus property auction. DeFosse to forward a copy to Ed Thayer.

7.5 A follow-up letter from Yolanda Morales requesting the copies of police reports from Chief Marshall. Chief to respond 

7.6 Application from the Washington Snow Riders for the use of Camp Morgan for their meetings along with the annual landowner dance in March 2016. Williams motioned to approve Marshall seconded; all voted in favor. 

7.7 New Hampshire Department of Transportation (DOT), advising the Governor's Advisory Commission on Intermodal Transportation location changed to the Frisbie Memorial Hospital on 9/17/2015 at 6:00 PM. Filed

7.8 A letter from Larry L'Hommedieu retiring from the Board of Adjustment.  Selectmen thank Larry for his services and wish him well. Filed

7.9 An emailed complaint from Carol O'Malley, regarding a gun range on Millen Pond Road. Table for further discussion. 

7.10 An email questioning the property restrictions in Washington regarding town laws concerning weapon discharge with town limits. DeFosse to respond that there are no town restrictions and would have to follow state restrictions. 

7.11 A correspondence from Jed Schwartz and Matthew Serge, regarding an ongoing Conservation Commission Plan. Filed

7.12 A letter to the Board of Selectmen from Chief Marshall submitting his notice of intent to retire effective April 1, 2016. See 5.1.1

7.13 Timber Tax Levy billing for tax year April 1, 2015, to March 31, 2016.

7.14 A book received from Winchester, NH Lead Us Not the True Story of the First Religious Discrimination Lawsuit in New Hampshire. Filed

7.15 Application to rent Camp Morgan on September 26, 2015. Marshall motioned to accept, Krygeris seconded, all voted in favor.

7.16 An Election ballot from the New Hampshire Association of Assessing Officials, for the 2015 state of officers and directors for the NH Association of Assessing Officials. Selectmen voted.

8.0 OLD BUSINESS: 

8.1 MS -535 Financial Report of the town from Plodzik & Sanderson to be signed by the Selectmen and forward to Department of Revenue. Selectmen reviewed the MS 535 with Ashley from Plodzik & Sanderson; Williams motioned to approve to sign the MS -535 form, Krygeris seconded all voted in favor. 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: None

10.0 EXPENDITURES:

10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $6,828.11 and vendor checks in the amount of $ 8,584.14 for the week of September 12, 2015

11.0 ADJOURNMENT:

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at 9:32 PM Krygeris seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah DeFosse

